
Thanks to all who came to The Green Tree on 16th February. Another 
great night with live music and good company! Thanks to all who helped 
and to Bryan for hosting and providing delicious food! 

A huge welcome to the new members of our village community. We look 
forward to seeing you at some of the events coming up very soon. 
For further information about our village go to www.patrickbrompton.com

Our Litter-pick was postponed due to wet weather and is now on Sunday 24th March at 
10.00am. Litter-picks and gloves will be provided, meeting outside The Old Schoolroom. All 
welcome! 
Many thanks to those who turned out and to those who litter picked prior to the 10th.

ST PATRICK'S and PBCE Coffee Mornings continue on the first Saturday of every month.
Come and enjoy a cuppa and a chat. 
10.00 - 12.00
The Old Schoolroom 

Next Events:

CALL MY (WINE) BLUFF
Saturday 13th April, 7.00pm 
£12.50 to include 6 wine tastings and cheese supper
The Old Schoolroom
Prizes and raffle
Tickets from Margaret 01677 450937 or any member of PBCEC by Sunday 31st March

AFTERNOON TEA
Saturday 15th JUNE
Village Green   More information later

PATRICK BROMPTON VILLAGE SHOW and BBQ
Saturday 17th August
The Old Schoolroom and Jubilee Green
Show schedule out soon!

——————————————-
QUOITS CLUB QUIZ NIGHT
Saturday 30th March
The Green Tree
7.30pm
£6.00 pp including a pie and pea supper
Tickets from David on 01677 450118 or 07762 787830

——————————————-
Thank you Dave Chapman for making the fabulous planters for the Bedale Road and Hackforth 
Road village signs. As Spring arrives, they will enhance the entrance to our village very nicely! 
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St. Patrick’s Church:
Sunday 7th April 6.00pm St. Patrick’s Church,
Rectory Chorale are performing ‘The Crucifixion’ a liturgical performance of John Stainer’s famous 
Meditation on the Sacred Passion of the Holy Redeemer.

Thursday 11th April 7.00pm  The Old Schoolroom
Church APCM

Newton-le-Willows Coffee Mornings
Third Saturday of every month, 10.00-12 noon.
Newton-le-Willows and Patrick Brompton Village Hall in Newton Le Willows

Next Oil Cooperative date:
5th April 2019  e-mail nlwoilgroup@gmail.com to order

Like honey? Buy locally from hbombbeezzz@outlook.com     It's delicious!

Newspaper Deliveries
Following the closure of Crakehall shop later in the month, villagers have been making 
arrangements with Maynews in Bedale to deliver to Patrick Brompton. Please contact the manager 
at Maynews to discuss your orders.

Parish Council Elections 
The term of office for the five members on the existing Patrick Brompton Parish Council expires on 
Monday 6th May. This is also the date when the new Council will take office. 

Elections to the new Council will be held on Thursday 2nd May. If more than five people put 
themselves forward for election then Council membership will be decided by a vote of the Patrick 
Brompton electorate; if five or fewer people put themselves forward then those candidates will be 
elected without an election, unopposed. 

If you want to be considered as a candidate in these elections you will need to get Nomination 
Papers and other relevant forms from either The Returning Officer at Mercury House, Richmond or 
by contacting the Parish Clerk – Jon MacNamara at charliehart.pb@gmail.com  

These forms, and instructions for their completion, will be available from 20th March 2019 and will 
need to be returned to the Returning Officer at Mercury House by no later than 4pm on Wednesday 
3rd April. 

You should also read the official Notice of Election displayed in the village bus shelter, or visit the 
village website, for more information. 

If there is to be an election, candidates will be able to circulate an election address to parishioners, 
if they wish. 

Be Alert 
There have been some reports in the village of thefts from unsecured central heating Oil Tanks. 
Please ensure access to your tank is secure at all times and report any suspicious activity to the 
Police.
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